Report on 2017 Weekend Tours for the Wascana Freewheelers

We changed things up a bit this year. Rather than Teddy Tour, we went to Riding
Mountain National Park. We discovered it to be enormous fun, whether tenting, o-tent-
niking, or hoteling. We mountain biked and road biked, some people hiked. We thought
we’d try this ride again. Fun for the whole crew, cyclists or not.

We managed two gone with the wind rides. Using the SCA van makes it more
economical. They were well attended. The spring ride had a screaming wind of at least
60 kph. The fall ride was nearly windless. But both were fun.

A short, self supported tour took place in late June. Weather gods smiled on us, keeping
winds light, right in the middle of the windiest place in Canada. Gorgeous scenery too.

We didn’t quite manage one ride on every weekend, but people seemed happy about
the selection that was available. It was a little tricky, with construction out every exit from
the city. 2018 should be much better, with lots of new pavement to explore.



